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Pars On People.

Our popular past president and committeeman, Dick Darrington is off to the UK for 3 - 4 months. He will be staying with his sister Jean in Bedford, the county town seat of Bedfordshire in the fertile valley of the River Great Ouse, a fertile agricultural area. Dick will also catch up with his 90-year-old brother Leonard. Have a good trip and watch your dollars!

Elvie Howell accompanied by her girlfriend Pat, took a trip up in early January, to see Terry and Ivy Paul who live at Kookynie which is about 200 km north of Kalgoorlie. Elvie said that Terry and Ivy are both fit and well though Ivy still suffers from memory loss. Elvie and Pat thoroughly their six-day stay. The days were fine and not too hot and the nights cool.

In between talks they did a lot of walking. Went up to visit Leonora and had a barbecue lunch at the Sons of Gwalia mine. An added bonus was that Terry, who is a top chef, did all the cooking. Though in an isolated spot Terry and Ivy love the life.

No doubt the visit of Elvie and Pat would have been a good tonic for Terry and Ivy. God bless.

Gwenda Kirkwood who has a birthday coming up in April is getting by okay. She was to have had a knee replacement but eventually decided against it. Gwenda is a keen cricket and Aussie rules follower and is a good judge of both sports. She experiences great difficulty in getting about and depends on the family for her outings. Gwenda, a lovely lady, sends her regards to her old 2/2nd friends.

Peter Alexander has moved back to Kalgoorlie. Peter has been a Fremantle-ite for many, many years and understandably was reluctant to leave his old home in Forest Street.

Peter suffers from Parkinson's Disease and by sheer guts and determination and with the help of his daughter has managed to get by living on his own. He is now closer to his family, will be well cared for, and given time will settle into his new surroundings. However he will miss his old mate of over 60 years Keith Hayes who with wife Val and Don Turton kept in close touch with him down here. Good luck Peter.

Blue Pendergrast, who was 81 on the 24th February, is another member who has made a move to more comfortable surroundings at the Regent Gardens home in Wanneroo. Another big plus is that Blue will be closer to his family. He was in Joondalup Hospital for a few days with a minor heart attack. At present Blue is taking 25 tablets a day and reckons he rattles when he walks. He would welcome a phone call or two from his old mates on 9301.4519.

Tom & Mary Foster spent a few days in Perth recently and attended the Australia Day function of the SAS Veterans. Both looked well. Tom was one of the lucky farmers whose property received its yearly rainfall and as a result had a very good year. Mind you Tom is also a top farmer with years of experience behind him. Tom and Mary are also very generous supporters of the Association.

Doc. Wheatley has had his ups and downs of late. The trouble with Doc is that he forgets he is 90 and still does things like climbing ladders and working too hard in the back yard. Take it easier Doc if you want to make 100!

Tom Bateman is still taking things quietly after his rough time last year in hospital, which he was in for over four months. Tom still enjoys a beer with his friends and sends his regards to members.

A number of our members married early in 1943 after returning from Timor. Sixty years on three members and their good ladies are celebrating their "diamond" wedding anniversaries. 

George and Dot Robinson who met at a pre Cup dance in 1940 married at the Canterbury Congregation Church (Victoria) on 30th January 1943. The couple raised a daughter and three sons and have eight grandchildren. George and Dot celebrated the occasion with a family barbecue. Congratulations and continued happiness to you both.

Alan & Edith Luby were married in St. Mary's Cathedral, Sydney on 13th February 1943. They had a son and two daughters and four grandchildren. Their anniversary celebration was somewhat restricted because of their indifferent health but they still had a glass of champagne with their family and close friends. Congratulations to two lovely people from all your 2/2nd friends.

Clarrie and Grace Turner celebrated their diamond-wedding anniversary at the RSL Hall in Mandurah on Saturday 1st March with their family and friends. They were married at the Church of England Stratham (near Bunbury) on 27th February 1943.

There were two sons a daughter and eight grandchildren from the marriage.

Congratulations Clarrie and Grace and may you be spared to have many more years of happiness together.

One member remarked to me several years ago how wonderful it was to see so many of our members' marriages had lasted. Not all have, but the percentage would be a long way ahead of those of the present day. Maybe because after their experiences during the depression and World War II years all they wanted to do was to settle down and make a success of their married lives. 

                                                            00000

